
March 24, 2025 – On March 21, the Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) adopted an interim rule

eliminating the beneficial ownership information (BOI) reporting requirements under the Corporate Transparency Act

(CTA) for all domestic reporting companies (entities that are created or formed in the U.S.), no matter if their beneficial

owners are U.S. or non-U.S. persons. Domestic reporting companies that have previously filed under the CTA are not

required to make any corrections to previously filed reports.

Foreign reporting companies (entities that are created or formed outside the U.S. but are registered to do business in

any U.S. state or territory) are still required to file under the CTA. The interim rule does exempt foreign reporting

companies from having to report the BOI for any U.S. persons who are beneficial owners. It also exempts U.S. persons

that are beneficial owners of a foreign reporting company from having to provide any BOI to such foreign reporting

company for purposes of filing under the CTA.

The interim rule gives foreign reporting companies an additional 30 days from March 21st to file or correct their

previous CTA filings or 30 days after their registration to do business in the U.S. (whichever comes later).

FinCEN has also revised the reporting requirements relating to foreign pooled investment vehicles whereby such

vehicles must report the BOI of an individual who exercises substantial authority over the entity if that individual is not a

U.S. person.

FinCEN is accepting comments from the public on this interim final rule and intends to issue a final rule later this year.

Hughes Hubbard was counsel of record in NSBU v. Yellen, the first suit successfully challenging the constitutionality of

the CTA, brought in Alabama federal district court in November 2022, which resulted in summary judgment against the

U.S. government in March 2024. It is currently on appeal in the Eleventh Circuit. Supplemental briefing before the

appeals court regarding whether the case is moot because of the interim rule has been scheduled.

Domestic Reporting Companies and
US Persons No Longer Subject to
CTA

Client Advisories

Hughes Hubbard & Reed LLP • A New York Limited Liability Partnership
One Battery Park Plaza • New York, New York 10004-1482 • +1 (212) 837-6000

Attorney advertising. This advisory is for informational purposes only and is not intended as legal advice. Prior 
results do not guarantee a similar outcome. For more information: https://www.hugheshubbard.com/legal-notices.

https://www.hugheshubbard.com/legal-notices


Related People

Charles A. Samuelson Thomas H. Lee

Terence Healy Gerold Niggemann

Devon Pope

Related Areas of Focus

Corporate

Corporate Governance

https://www.hugheshubbard.com/attorneys/chuck-samuelson?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/attorneys/thomas-lee?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/attorneys/terence-healy?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/attorneys/gerold-niggemann?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/attorneys/devon-pope?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/practices/corporate?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS
https://www.hugheshubbard.com/practices/corporate-governance?token=klc2JsmKBAmjS3PQ1ir4CEtoTc4hrbdS

